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Lowe, Leonard, EMNRD 

From: Lowe, Leonard, EMNRD 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 

Tuesday, September 27, 2011 4:06 PM 
'Warren, Keith' 
VonGonten, Glenn, EMNRD; Powell, Brandon, EMNRD 

Subject: 
Attachments: 

GW-127, Magnum Compressor Station 
GW-127, Magnum CS DCP Letter.pdf 

Keith Warren, 

NMOCD has received your September 26, 2011 for addition of a New Compressor at the Magnum Compressor Station. 

NMOCD approves. 

Leonard Lowe 
Environmental Engineer 
Oil Conservation Division/EMNRD 
1220 S. St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, N.M. 87505 
Office: 505-476-3492 
Fax: 505-476-3462 
E-mail: leonard.lowe@state.nm.us 
Website: http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/ocd/ 
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DCP Midstream 
370 17th Street, Suite 2500 
Denver, CO 80202 

303-595-3331 

September 26, 2011 

UPS NEXT DAY AIR (Tracking Number 1ZF46 915 13 9279 9686) 

Mr. Glenn von Gonten 
Environmental Bureau 
Oil Conservation Division 
New Mexico Energy, Minerals & Natural Resources Department 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 

Subject: Notification of Additional Equipment, Magnum Compressor Station 
Discharge Permit (GW-127) 
Eddy County, New Mexico 

Mr. von Gonten: 

DCP Midstream, LP (DCP Midstream) is providing you with the following information 
regarding an upcoming equipment change being made at the Magnum Compressor Station 
facility. Plans for the change described below are currently being finalized, with anticipated 
completion within the next few months. I am providing this notification in response to your e-
mail dated August 22, 2011 regarding minor changes to facilities with existing New Mexico Oil 
Conservation Division (NMOCD) issued discharge permits. 

DCP Midstream will be adding a new compressor and associated engine (collectively known as 
the compressor unit) at the Magnum facility. The new compressor unit, which will be the 
facilities third, is rated for 1,478 horsepower. The compressor unit will be placed atop a concrete 
foundation equipped with a series of drains that will connect to the existing facility 
environmental drain system. DCP Midstream does not believe the addition of this compressor 
unit will result in any change to the facility's potential to discharge water contaminants, nor will 
any water quality standard be exceeded as a result of this change. 

If you have any questions concerning the information contained within this notification, please 
contact me at (303) 605-1936. Please send all correspondence regarding this request to me at 
370 17th Street, Suite 2500, Denver, CO 80202. 

Sincerely, 
DCP Midstream, LP 

A m j ^ — _ 
Keith Warren, P.E. 
Environmental Engineer 

cc: Leonard Lowe, New Mexico Oil Conservation Division 
Johnny Lamb, DCP Midstream 
Jon Bebbington, DCP Midstream 

www.dcpmidstrearn.com 
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